The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 4 August 2014 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Claire Bonny (CB), Tara Peacock (TP), Janet Onslow (JO), Jennifer Morgan (JM), Ray James (RJ), Margaret Nevin (MN), Frances Boucher (FB)

1 TP (Chairperson) welcomed everyone to the meeting

2 Apologies for absence: Linda Evans.

3 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

4 Matters Arising

(i) Update on INR Clinics: KK reported that the decision regarding INR provision had been postponed as many surgeries had raised objections at the recent PPG meeting. The safety issues were being looked at again in a few weeks time.
(ii) CB reported that she had advertised the PPG on the Chartham Local Community facebook page and the St Augustines facebook page.

(iii) CB and TP reported that posters advertising the PPG group were now ready for distribution. TP would take posters to the school and nursery once the September term started. CB reported that one of the local hair salons had agreed to display a poster. JO reported that an advertisement had also appeared in the Parish magazine.
5 It was suggested that there should be more promotion of the online repeat prescription service, possibly by putting information in prescription bags. KK reported that flyers had been generated when the service had been launched and that the initial take up of the service had been very good. She agreed that maybe another campaign should be initiated to ensure all interested patients were aware of the service.

6 It was suggested that perhaps we should make more use of the surgery website. KK reported that she had added website details to the surgery information sheets and had posters on display at both surgeries but not many people seemed to make use of the site. She was unsure what else she could do to promote it and welcomed any suggestions.

7 Ebola crisis. KK reported that the outbreak was confined to Africa although a US citizen who had fallen victim to the disease had been flown back to the US. The Department of Health were providing regular updated information about the crisis to the NHS.
8 TP asked if Old School Surgery would consider joining Dementia Friends. It is easy to join via the Alzheimer’s Society and provides useful information for recognising the signs of dementia and offering useful tips on helping people suffering from dementia. It could be good PR for the surgery to become involved. KK said she would investigate.

9 Educating people about diabetes. The treatment of diabetes and its complications costs the NHS millions each year. It could be useful to educate people about healthy lifestyle (healthy eating, exercise, smoking, drinking) and the dangers of diabetes. It was decided that it would be a good idea to do a health promotion/awareness day about diabetes during one of the Saturday morning flu clinics (September/October). TP and CB would be happy to help with this.
10 Should members of the PPG sign a confidentiality agreement. KK said she could see no need at this stage for members to sign confidentiality agreements as the group would not be discussing individual patients or confidential matters.

11 Any other business

(i) JO raised her concerns about the lack of after care from local hospitals. KK said this was because not enough money was being invested in community care.  Hospitals are offloading more and more onto GP surgeries and community nurses without increasing the funding accordingly.

(ii) KK noted that provision in the local area for children/youth with mental health issues was woefully inadequate. There are not enough acute beds in specialised wards and patients often have to be transferred out of area – once again this is due to lack of funding.

(iii) JO noted that care of the elderly was an issue of concern. People are living longer and contributing more to society for longer but elderly people are not always treated well by the NHS.

(iv) KK reported that the Canterbury Coastal CCG and Ashford CCG had voted in favour of merging. The two groups are already in the same Trust. The merger will need NHS England approval but will go ahead. KK had voted against the merger because of the INR clinics issue. Her view was that in a bigger group individual surgeries would have less of a voice. She thought that eventually East Kent will become one large CCG.
The time and date of the next meeting is Monday 1 September 2014 at 7.30pm.
